Bradworthy Community Primary School

Attendance 

Dear Parents,

A note is made on your child’s annual report about their level of attendance at school. The governing body has agreed that children should be at school for at least 95% of the time. This means that children could be away 10 days at most over the school year. This would cover an annual family holiday if it could not be taken in term time or illness. If your child’s attendance already falls below this level, then, where possible, you need to take action to improve their attendance over the rest of the year.

If your child’s attendance is as low as only 80%, that means they are missing one day a week of their schooling. This is a huge chunk out of their learning especially when you remember that literacy and numeracy lessons happen every day. Even 90% attendance means that your child has been away from school one day every two weeks.

In the same way, if your child is always late, they miss the vital whole class teaching that introduces their literacy or numeracy work.  Without this, it is hard for them to catch up on the lesson and they will feel discouraged and left out from the learning the other children are happily getting on with. One child being late can often disrupt the learning of the other children which is not fair.

If your child has a lot of absence due to illness and you would like advice from our school nurse then please let me know and I can arrange for them to contact you.

If your child’s attendance is low due to taking a family holiday that was authorised at the time due their attendance being above 95%, I would urge you to try and ensure that their attendance does not fall any lower.

If there are any problems with attendance I would encourage you to make an appointment to see me so that we can talk about how to improve your child’s attendance over the rest of the year to ensure that they are getting the most out of their time in school. 
Yours sincerely,

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School) 

